Nigel Barling & Sarah Williams 60B Skyline Drive (PO Box 2021) HOWRAH TAS 7018

Tasmanian Planning Commission Level 3/144 Macquarie Street HOBART TAS 7001

Dear Sir Madam,

## RE: DOC/22/67843 Draft Amendment PDPSAMEND-2021-022802 - 60B Skyline Drive Howrah

We are the residents and owners of 60B Skyline Drive Howrah

Thank you for advising us by direct mail of the Landscape Conservation Zone (LZC) and Priority Vegetation Area (PPA) overlay. We appreciate the opportunity to be heard.

We have just received preliminary advice from a consulting town planner as to the impact to 60B Skyline Drive of the LCZ and PPA, together with the impact of the proposed changes on the proposal for site works that we are currently preparing for the site.

So that we can obtain further advice in relationship to LCZ and PPA and its impact to 60B Skyline drive to inform our submission, we would formally like to request an extension to submissions. We are advised that obtaining the environmental and landscape advice cannot be obtained within the TPC's scheduled timeframe and is likely to take in the order of 2-3 months.

We request that the scheduled hearing be deferred to allow us to seek this advice for consideration by the TPC Panel.

Yours sincerely

Nigel Barling 0419217330

nigel@barling.com.au

Sarah Williams 0407 863 281

sarah@barling.com.au